CENTENNIAL PINES CLUB MEETING MINUTES
February 21, 2018
Members in Attendance: Sandy Dalton, Sharon McKenney, Elaine Monticollo, Chuck Nugent, Clark Perks, Nicole Testa and Richard Weldon
Community Members also in Attendance: Jim Zambon, Sheila O’Connell, Dawn Kelly and Derek Testa
The meeting began at 7:10 p.m.

Minutes were approved for the January meeting.

Committee reports were as follows.

Social – Nicole Testa proposed a few summer gatherings at the lake including bonfires, movie nights and beach parties.

Beach – in view of all of the proposed events, Sandy Dalton and Chuck Nugent reported on the status of the beach and swimming area clean up.  There is still quite a bit of debris on the beach and this will need to be dealt with before new sand is delivered and is spread.  We would like to have a beach opening party on Saturday, June 16, with the 23rd as a rain date.  Working backwards, we need to clean up the beach well before then.  A neighborhood beach and common area clean-up will be May 19, with the 20th as a rain date.  A notice will go out to the homeowners in early May so we can get as many volunteers as possible.   
In order to promote social and other activities, Dawn Kelly suggested we design a Facebook page.  The Board agreed that this would be a good idea, but it cannot replace the website because we need to maintain a website so that homeowners can download forms and applications for construction or tree removal. 

Landscaping – Sandy Dalton reported that we will need to hire a new landscaper as our current worker has pursued other employment.  She is asking someone to take over this committee. 
Treasurer- Jim Zambon reported on our current accounts and income from dues and assessments.  We are receiving dues monies. But we need to move forward in a method to collect back dues and assessments.  A vote was taken to deal with this issue.  It was proposed by Sandy that any homeowner who is one year and two months behind dues payments will be sent a letter and a lien will be placed on the homeowner.  The motion was seconded by Chuck Nugent, and the vote was unanimously passed.  Chuck Nugent is working on the collection process. 

Rules and Property- Derek Testa volunteered to be on the R&P Committee.
The Board approved another payment to Jay Greenblatt.  
New Business

A new directory is being formatted and printed.  A discussion of ads and formatting followed.

The “Keep Right” signs have been ordered and are ready for placement.  It was proposed that a neighborhood student might be able to set them up.  

Sharon McKenny will send out a notice to homeowners about upcoming brush collection.  

Sandy mentioned that we need to update the database of the boats stored at the lake and have new boats registered.  A notice will go out to homeowners. 

There was no other old or new business to discuss.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.  

The March 20, 2018 was canceled due to inclement weather.

